Minutes of the Meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Counc	il held on
Tuesday 9th May 2017 in the School.	

Present:- Parish Councillors Arandle, Baker, Brown, Dickinson,

Jeffrey, Peirson, Slingsby, Stanley and Wardale.

Clerk - J. Wardale

05/17/01	Election of Chairman

Cllr Slingsby was nominated and elected.

05/17/02 Election of Vice-Chairman

Cllr Peirson was nominated and elected

05/17/03 Apologies for absence

ERY Cllr Pollard

05/17/04 Declarations of Interest

None

05/17/05 Register of Members Interests

Councillors forms were handed in and will be published on the

website.

Parish Council Committees 05/17/06

To be appointed if necessary.

05/17/07 Election of 3 representatives to Sportsfield Management Committee

Cllrs Baker, Wardale and Arandle were nominated and elected.

05/17/08 Election of 2 representatives to Christmas Lights Committee

Cllrs Arandle, Peirson and Jeffrey were nominated and elected.

05/17/09 Confirmation of Annual Subscriptions

The subscription to ERNLLCA was confirmed.

Minutes of the meeting held on 11th April 2017 were agreed and signed 05/18/10

as a complete record.

05/13/11 **Matters Arising**

Parish Transport Meeting

Wendy Voke had been liaising with ERYC and EYMS to arrange a meeting with interested residents. The Village Hall has been approached as a venue and it is free on Friday evenings, either the 2nd

or 9th June 2017 at 6pm and this is to be confirmed.

Resolved - to agree to pay for the hire of the Village Hall and find out who would be able to attend from the Parish Council.

Highgate Traffic

Mr Slingsby, who had written to Graham Stuart MP expressing concern about the speed of traffic on Highgate, had had copy of ERYC's response to Mr Stuart's enquiry. They had restated their position that the evidence following the traffic surveys had not been strong enough to warrant further action and funding had to be directed to areas where there is evidence of a problem.

Resolved – to enquire again with ERYC about a weight limit through the village.

Hudson Way

The improved surface of Hudson Way had been mentioned at the Annual Parish Meeting.

Resolved – to thank ERYC for their efforts and ask if any further resurfacing is planned.

05/15/12 ERYC Matters

(a) Highway Matters

Etton Bridge access to Hudson Way

Following concerns about the erosion at the side of the road resulting in a steep step down onto the access footpath, ERYC had confirmed that they will be filling the area in when the relevant machinery is available.

Extra Street Light

A resident had asked if there could be another light on the footpath from opposite the pond to Elm Drive near the road.

Resolved – ask ERYC.

Bishop Burton Road increased signage.

Resolved – to chase up any action from ERYC.

Traffic sign to York on Dog Kennel Lane Roundabout Approach This had still not been altered

Resolved - to chase up with ERYC.

Motorbike accident at crossroads

This had taken place recently.

Resolved – to make sure ERYC are aware and ask for details of recorded accidents over the last 10 years.

Canada Drive Footpath Update

Cllr Stanley reported that the landowners have been contacted to inform them that the Schedule 14 application is being prepared.

(b) Anti Social Behaviour Statistics

These had been received, with one call for service being received by the ASB team from the village.

There was a discussion about the crime statistics not being forwarded at the moment as there had been some bike thefts locally and the fish and chip van had had their sign stolen.

Resolved – to contact the police and ask if the statistics could be forwarded again.

(c) Safe and Sound Grant

This was funding for elderly or disabled residents to improve the security of their homes.

Resolved – Cllrs Slingsby and Stanley asked for information to forward to possible interested parties and put the information on the noticeboard and website.

(d) Planning Application for Advertising Banner

The application had been submitted but needed a photograph of a banner in place.

Resolved – the Clerk agreed to borrow the Village Show banner and take a photograph.

05/17/13 Accounts for payment

J. Wardale	Salary and expenses	£ 349.00	
Zurich Municipal	Insurance policy	£ 927.58	
Village Hall Grant 2016/17		£2254.00	
Cllr Wardale	Software for website	£ 181.10	
The 2016/17 accounts had been presented at the last meeting.			
Resolved – the accounts were approved and the Annual Governance			
Statement was signed by the Chairman.			

05/17/14 Correspondence received

Rainbows & Telephone Kiosk.

The local Rainbow unit had emailed with their suggestions for the use of the telephone kiosk as part of one of their badges. Suggestions had included a homeless shelter and a book swap to include children's books. There had been a discussion about a possible opening ceremony from the working party.

Resolved – to pass the information on to Mike Ralphs and the rest of the working party and suggest involving the Rainbows at the opening ceremony.

Information request from ERNLLCA

They are pulling together information about precept increases as evidence against the possible imposition of referenda if the increase is above a certain level.

Resolved – to supply the information.

Register of Electors update

05/17/15 Pond

The agreed letter has been sent and no response as yet.

The litter bin has been moved and there was a discussion about recording the boundary. Look at marking boundary with steel posts.

Resolved – to make sure the boundary is recorded.

05/17/16 Parish Council Committees

Planning Applications Received

Erection of 22.5 monopole to support telecommunications antennae Cllr Dickinson had concerns about the funding being used for the Sportsfield, but Cllr Baker clarified that a list of possible uses for the funding had been submitted and this would be decided by the PC later.

No other comments.

Construction of dormer extension 134 Canada Drive – ERYC had confirmed that the development does not require planning permission. Notice of Decision

Change of use from farmland to 2 sports pitches at Bishop Burton College – planning permission granted with conditions.

Erection of toilet block and store associated with pitches at Bishop Burton College – planning permission granted with conditions.

05/17/17 Sportsfield Management Committee

Phone Mast

The draft leases have been circulated. Cllr Wardale went through some of the issues about the leases. Agreement was needed to allow the mast on the Sportsfield to proceed to completion, subject to planning permission being passed and ERYC allowing the sub-lease. Nina Mitchell from ERYC had agreed to the sub-lease for a £1150 fee and the solicitors recommended by Shared Access had agreed a maximum fee of £2000, which would be covered by Shared Access. Cllr Baker had communicated with Shared Access who would take on the sub-lease legal fees if there was no hold up.

Resolved – the Agreement for Lease was approved unanimously and agreement was given for Cllr Wardale and Cllr Baker to finalise and approve the Agreement for Lease and the Ground Lease and to sign the documents on behalf of the Parish Council.

A meeting with NURSE and Graham Stuart MP to hand over the AED to the Parish Council had taken place.

AED training had been arranged by NURSE and had been very successful. Cllr Baker is trying to arrange a session for the clubs at the Sportsfield.

The barn owl box and tawny owl boxes are going up this month. There has been a meeting with the FA about the changing room alterations and they have approved the designs. The football club is writing a 5 year plan to develop teams. Up to £50,000 has been allocated but has to be match funded.

It was suggested that the roof should not be done in isolation as the panelling needs doing as well. Another meeting planned shortly. Wild flowers are now coming through and should begin to spread. The Fish and Chip Van has had permission to site the van on Main Street but Cllr Baker finding out who from. He suggested that the PC should support him and there was a discussion about the impact on other local businesses.

Container on Sportsfield – removal is being organised.

Cllr Stanley reported that two bags of rubbish had been removed from the Sportsfield during the recent litter pick.

The meeting ended at 9.10pm.